The Superannuated Teachers of Saskatchewan Provincial Executive met on Oct 24 and 25 to discuss the affairs of the STS.  Not all committees met at this meeting.  The following is a synopsis of the executive meeting that took place on October 25.  It was great to see many of you in person at Presidents’ Day and to be able to network with all the chapters of the organization.
Budget and Finance
· Our first quarter financial statements were unavailable as the STF accounting department was transitioning to a new system to become effective November 1st
· Our first quarter investments with Connor, Clark and Lunn showed a slight loss in the market, which is not unexpected
· Copies of the final signed copy of the audited financial statements for 2021-22 were received, and provided to chapter presidents at our Chapter Presidents’ Meeting on October 26
· Initial meetings have been held to begin the search for an investment manager.
· The Health Spending Account will expire June 30, 2022.  Members are encouraged to submit claims well in advance of that date if at all possible.


50th Anniversary 
· 2023 will be the 50th Anniversary of the Superannuated Teachers of Saskatchewan.  This is certainly a reason to celebrate and with your help and support we hope to carry on those celebrations throughout the 2023 calendar year.  It will be an opportunity to remember the past, and look to the future.
· The Provincial Executive has established a 50th Anniversary Committee.  Jane Isinger is the chair and Don Gabel the co-chair.  The planning process is underway, and it is our hope that Chapters will also consider how they can incorporate celebrating the 50th Anniversary into local activities.
· This is a wonderful opportunity to promote our organization and all that it offers to our new retirees.  It will also remind us how much the organization has grown throughout the years.
Group Benefits
· On October 25th the Executive reviewed the first quarter (July – September) of our new contract and financial picture is as expected.  We have had a surplus during this time but do expect, as we head into the winter season, that expenses will start to balance out with revenues.  
· Our membership number have also increased to 8,828 members.
· Here are the key highlights from our Group Benefit Committee meeting that we would like members to be aware of:
· The first quarter experience report showed no unusual expenses as we navigate to an almost post-COVID period of time.  Our current surplus for the first three months is $841K
· Reminder for all members eligible for the Health Spending Account (HAS) that the deadline for usage of your $250 HAS account is June 30th, 2023
· Any expenses claimed after June 30th, 2023 will not be eligible as an expense to your HAS
· If you do not foresee any medical expenses simply claim the HAS to pay for your monthly premiums by submitting your claim form.  It is important that members contact the STS Office for any assistance related to the HAS.
· Reminder that Blue Cross is now offering an additional option to purchase benefits for Trip Delay Insurance, Trip cancellation and Interruption and Baggage in addition to the existing Group Benefits in our plan.  Members need to contact Blue Cross to get more information and an estimate.
· Only out of province members will receive, or should have already received, new cards that say Saskatchewan Blue Cross on them.  This is strictly for internal claim purposes and does not affect your coverage in any way.
· As a protective measure, Blue Cross is implementing new processes for guarding against fraudulent claims.  The use of artificial intelligence software will assist in scanning claims and claim patterns to ensure that claims submitted are indeed legitimate.
· New Federal Programs
· Elev8 and Blue Cross, and our committee, is monitoring the effects of the recently announced federal dental plan as it effects older adults and children.  Two of the conditions of eligibility for older adults are that one must be uninsured and also below certain income thresholds.
· There has been mention of a new federal Pharmacare program. 
· We will monitor and keep members informed of these programs as they get rolled out.
· New Provincial Programs
· Effective December 1, 2022, Saskatchewan is moving to implement a co-pay model for the Cochlear Implant Program to help residents who need to replace their devices.  The processor replacement program expansion will see residents pay $840 for the new device and the remainder will be paid by the Ministry of Health.
                     I would like to thank the Office staff for their ongoing support for members who have questions regarding the Extended Health Plan.  So, if you are in need of any assistance or have questions related to
                     Any aspects of our plan, please do not hesitate to call our STS Office.   
          
Recreation
· The Committee met and received reports on completed events.  Stitch ‘n’ Quilt and Kaiser were hosted by the Wakaw Chapter.  Both events were successful with the majority of participants being retired teachers or significant others.
· Bridge/Cribbage in Kelvington, hosted by the Wadena Chapter, and Curling in Moosomin had to be cancelled due to lack of registrations.
· The Committee approved Regina’s bid to host Bowling, April 17 and 18, 2023 and Mah Jong, in May, 2023
· If interested in hosting an event, please contact your Recreation Co-chairs- Don Gabel and Alan Laughlin.  They will assist your bid.

